Minutes of the MVCC Professional Association Executive Board
June 20, 2008

Approved Sept. 15, 2008

Present: 1st VP Lew Kahler presiding, Marie Czarnecki, Mike Donaruma, Alison Doughtie, Sam Drogo, Steve Getchell, Dave Katz, Dawson McDermott, Bill Perrotti.

1.

Motion to approve the March 2008 minutes with March-June 2008 


cyber addendum:



Perrotti/Donaruma; Carried unanimously.

2.  1st VP’s Report


a. President Searles sends thanks to the E-Board for carrying on the business 

of the PA during her illness.

b. Oneida County Presidents’ Council end-of-year dinner, 6/12



Lew Kahler and Bill Perrotti attended. This was a good networking 


opportunity for Lew.


c. Correspondence

· Thank you from MVCC Foundation for $500 sponsorship of Ted Moore Run/Walk.

· Thank you from MVCC Foundation for $300 sponsorship of MVCC After-Hours party. 

· Thank you from Pres. VanWagoner for $300 sponsorship of MVCC After-Hours party. 

· The PA has received $867.21 as our maximum allowable rebate of 20% from our VOTE/COPE donations.

· Information was received on new tax law IRS 409A on deferred compensation. Treasurer Mike Donaruma reported that the College’s stance is that this does not affect 10-month requirements. Mike will check with Patty Fox and report.

d. Database Manger Norma Chrisman has made updates to the PA website 


enabling members to update their addresses and Benefit Fund information. 

Many members have taken advantage of the system.

e. Carm Lomeo Smrtic will be asked to continue service on the NYSUT 



Elementary Ed. Committee.


f. There is a call for nominations for the NYSUT Board of Directors CC at Large 


Position. 




Motion to nominate Ellis Gage Searles:



Lew Kahler/Mike Donaruma; Carried unanimously.
3. Committee Reports


Treasurer’s Report (Mike Donaruma)

· There are only 2 agency fee payers. They are being sent the annual letter regarding reimbursement.
· The E-Board requires two signatures on every check issued by the PA. Current signatories are Ellis Gage Searles, Michael Donaruma, and Marie Czarnecki.



Motion to add VP Lew Kahler as a signatory:


Perrotti/Czarnecki; Carried unanimously.

Member Services (Past 1st VP/Chair Bill Perrotti and 1st VP/Chair Lew Kahler)

· The Fall end-of-semester party will be at Daniele’s on Seneca Turnpike the last Friday of the semester.

· A New Member reception is being planned for the Fall semester. 
Internal Communications (2nd VP and Chair Alison Doughtie)
· Solidarity signs will be printed at Metzler. George Zook is designing the signs. The E-Board agreed that the PA logo should be the prominent feature of the signs. 
· Metzler has a new machine for color printing. The Chair will obtain an estimate for color printing of PAnorama. 
· Regarding requests about advertising in PAnorama, Editor Doughtie reported that no other local newsletter has advertising other than NYSUT/AFT endorsed products. The E-Board agreed that PAnorama have a policy of no advertising; however, PAnorama will run an informational sidebar on businesses that offer discounts to union members.
Grievance (Chair Dawson McDermott)
· Currently there are no grievances, but an issue regarding overload during the workday for 12-month employees is being investigated.
· Jen Krohn is a new member of the Grievance Committee.
· Committee members are using the new reporting forms to document activity.
· A training session is being planned with the local NYSUT office. 

Negotiations (Chair Sam Drogo)
· Additional activities (including 2nd and 3rd readers for Assessment, Step and C-Step, Dual Credit, and scoring of Placement Tests) are currently being compensated, but the rate is not addressed in the contract. Sam Drogo, Paul Halko, and Marie Czarnecki will be negotiating these issues this summer.


Political Outreach (Chair Dave Katz)
· Lew Kahler and David Katz will participate in NYSUT’s state and national endorsements process in Albany, Aug.11-12.
· There were three major lobbying efforts in Albany during the Spring semester:



1) Higher Ed Lobby Day



2) March Committee of 100



3) May Committee of 100
· The PA has made a continuing effort to maintain a regular presence at County Board of Legislator meetings. The Chair regularly attends.
· NYSUT is lobbying against the Tax Gap Bill, which will have a negative impact on funding for education.

Benefits Fund (1st VP Kahler reporting for Chair Paul Halko)
· Will Day was a great success. 
· Will Signing Day is Oct. 14. NYSUT will provide attorneys and notary publics on campus.
· Members were reminded that the benefit year cycle for Vision begins July 1. 
· Members can update benefit information on the website.

4. New Business


a. Update on organizational changes



Lew Kahler, Sam Drogo, Paul Halko, Dawson McDermott, and Bill 


Perrotti are examining new job descriptions to see if they are in line with 


grades and levels and so that individuals maintain timelines for promotion 


and continuing/career appointments.

b. PA sponsorship of campus activities:





Motion to adopt the following “Campus Activity 





Sponsorship Policy:
The primary criteria for union 




sponsorship of College activity are that sponsored 




activities are not exclusively social in nature, but align 




with the philosophy of the union.”




Dave Katz/Bill Perrotti; Carried unanimously.

c. Internal Communication strengthening



The role of the PA Rep needs to be redefined. A job description will be 


created and formalized. Bill Perrotti will draft. Duties may include:


· notifying members of special events

· distribution of newsletter and other materials

· initial contact with new members

· escorting new members to new member reception

· attending PA General Membership meetings

· attending end-of-semester functions

· attending at least one reps meeting per semester

Education and Training may be involved. New area rep assignments may be made. 
d. PA Calendar and Facebook question

The E-Board decided not to publish the PA calendar this year, but instead 
to look into purchasing PA whiteboards for office doors and cubicles to 
increase PA identity. We will wait until all reps are in place to update the
facebook. 

e. It was noted that the PA By-laws allow for the chair prerogative to appoint subcommittees. 

f. Leadership conferences

· The annual NYSUT Leadership Conference will no longer be held in Alex Bay after this Fall. E-board members should consult the 6/20/08 e-mail from Bill Perrotti and indicate any preferences as to dates or venues to Lew Kahler.
· The PA is planning an intensive Negotiations training at the 2008 Leadership conference. 

· ED 39 presidents have been asked to recommend new up-and- coming leaders to attend AFT’s 2008 Special Leadership Conference in Washington, D.C., Nov. 21-23. President Searles and Past President Bill Perrotti have recommended Lew Kahler. The E-Board fully supports the recommendation.
5. Adjournment by general consent.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary

